CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
April 21, 2011
Present: Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Dungan, Levin, Pittman, Smith, Walsh, Thorpe

Guest:  Jon Lange

The meeting began at 2:05 p.m.  The minutes from the April 7 meeting were accepted.
Native American Studies courses
The committee reviewed the additional syllabus information for NAS 350 (Native America in the Theatre Arts) and NAS 390 (Introduction to the Nine Tribes of Oregon).  Levin commented that theatre arts faculty are interested in cross-listing NAS 350 with a theatre course next year.  The committee was satisfied that that the additional information provided answered the questions it previously had.  Levin/Cedar Face moved to approve NAS 350 and NAS 390; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.
Elementary Education with Honors
The remaining issue from the previous discussion about this program was information on the enhanced professional portfolio that would distinguish it from the regular elementary education requirements.  The department has accepted the suggested language provided by Pat Acklin.  Dungan asked about how the H-designated courses would be resolved, since these are meant to be used only in the regular Honors program, not for Honors-in-the-major courses.  This question can be resolved administratively, and is not a barrier to approving the program.  Cedar Face/Pittman moved to approve the Elementary Education with Honors program; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.

Honors program update
Acklin gave an update on the status of the sophomore honors seminars and the other honors catalog language changes.  The seminar language is being revised to reflect content that was missing from the previous proposal; we expect to have that for next week’s meeting.  

Learning Commons courses
Jon Eldridge will attend next week’s meeting to discuss a proposal for Learning Commons courses.  These won’t be in the catalog and don’t need official Curriculum Committee approval, but he is presenting the proposal to various curricular groups on campus.

Certificate in Conflict Resolution
Jon Lange arrived to present a proposal for a Certificate in Conflict Resolution, to be offered in Fall 2012.  The committee reviewed the proposal and had questions on several sections.  Questions included the capstone requirements, and whether students could double-dip the capstone for their major and for the certificate.  Other questions dealt with the practicum/internship requirement, and whether specific practicum course numbers should be listed.
There are 20 credits of required upper division courses, and a long list of possible electives from many departments and programs; the committee discussed whether there is a standard number of upper division credits required for minors or certificates; since there are already 20 upper division credits required, it is probably not an issue for this certificate.  Various other suggestions were made for clarification and improvement of the proposal. Lange will incorporate these suggestions into the proposal and bring it back to the Curriculum Committee for final approval.

The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
